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Scottish Network of Modernist Studies

Annual General Meeting
University of Edinburgh, 9 July 2012

This is a note of the outcome of the meeting of the Scottish Network of Modernist Studies (SNoMS), called primarily in order a) to ratify the proposed constitution and b) to elect Officers and appoint other members of the Executive Committee.

1. Constitution
The draft constitution was circulated and ratified by the members in attendance, and now becomes the SNoMS constitution.
2. Election of officers:
The following officers were elected by the members in attendance:

Chair: Dr Alex Thomson (University of Edinburgh)

Secretary and Web Administrator: Dr Matthew Creasy (University of Glasgow)

Treasurer: Dr Bryony Randall (University of Glasgow)

Gail Toms (University of St Andrews) was appointed to the Executive Steering Committee as a postgraduate representative.

3. Key contacts
It was agreed that the Executive Committee would refresh the list of key contacts at other Scottish institutions, by checking that our current list is up-to-date, to ensure that SNoMS maintains its reach and range of activity across Scotland.

4. Publishing possibilities
Possibilities for publishing papers given at SNoMS events were discussed. The idea of a linked journal (such as Modernist Cultures has become for BAMS), or the development of a new journal, was raised. BR observed that an undertaking such as this would take considerable time and resources, but encouraged any members interested in taking this idea forward to put their names and suggestions forward. More immediately, it was agreed that the Committee would ask MC if he were willing and able to post papers given at SNoMS events on the SNoMS, where authors would like to do so.
Andy Campbell (Strathclyde) has recently taken over editorship of the Strathclyde postgraduate journal, and suggested that a forthcoming issue could be a SNoMS special issue. This idea was warmly welcomed, and the Committee agreed to facilitate this in any way possible.
5. Forthcoming events

Bryony Randall reminded members of the forthcoming conference on E. M. Forster’s Maurice at the University of St Andrews (24-25 November 2012), for which SNoMS is sponsoring some postgraduate bursaries.
The idea of organising inter-institutional postgraduate event was raised and again warmly welcomed. In the absence of a funding stream coming in to SNoMS itself at the present time, Alex Thomson encouraged all members to be alert to funding possibilities attached to postgraduate-led or –orientated events available at their individual institutions. SNoMS could then act as a focus for bringing together postgraduates from a range of institutions, and as a point of reference giving evidence of possible interinstitutional working for funding bids.
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